Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 16th March 2015 at 7.30pm
1. Present – Cllr’s Lintott (Chair), Coulson, Bennion, Jackson and Morford
2. Apologies for Absence – none
3. Minutes of last meeting
      Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record
4. Matters Arising – none
5. Declarations of interest – none
6. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated except an email received from Jill Abbott Clerk to Sweffling Parish Council. It concerned a bid to the playing field fund for £5825. Clerk asked to obtain more information and how much remains in the fund.  CS
.
7. Co-opting of New Cllr - It was proposed by Cllr Lintott to co-opt Dorothea Farquahar and seconded by Cllr Coulson.
8. County Councillor’s Report - was unable to attend but tabled report 
      The main areas covered were

· SCC Freezes Council Tax for the fifth Year in a row - The bulk of these savings (£24.6m) will be delivered through wide-ranging transformation programmes which will result in the council becoming a leaner and more focused organisation. The remaining savings will be made by reducing previous contingency budgets, set aside for major projects and change management as well as making other budgetary savings from within service areas. Meanwhile, over the last five years, there has been a reduction of around 47% in workforce numbers across council services. The best way we have helped people across Suffolk is by managing resources as carefully as possible and keeping council tax down.
· Changes to Children's Centres gets green light

· SCC backs a proposal for joint Depot, transfer station and household Waste site

· Public meeting on Lowestoft third crossing sees debate of options.
· Application invited for the leading lives benefit fund
· Have your say: County wide adult autism survey launched -The survey can be found on-line at www.surveymonkey.com/s/adultautismsuffolk If a paper copy of the survey is required please contact: Steven Emmerson on 01473 265350, or emailsteven.emmerson@suffolk.gov.uk.
           Full report can be read on the village website http://rendham.onesuffolk.net under the Parish
           Council pages
9. District Councillor - No Report received
10. Problems with Sandy Lane
      The Parish Council meeting was adjourned to allow several members of the village to raise their

      concerns over the state of Sandy Lane.

      There were two main problems identified 

· State of the road re pot holes and the breakdown of the surface and collection of mud at the Rookery Farm end

· Damage to the Knoll and verges

      It was agreed that the clerk and those present will raise once again the problem of the state of

      the road with Suffolk County Highways. 

      Concerning the mud and damage to the verges Matthew Greenburgh accepted that one of his

      delivery drivers had damaged the Knoll but that had been repaired. He would ensure that the 

      drivers knew about not damaging the verges. With regard to the overflow of the pond it was

      agreed that this had always been there and overflowed across the road particularly in the winter.
      Cllr. Lintott agreed to contact John Larter the contractor for Rookery Farm to enquire whether he
      could  clear some of the mud at the lower end of Sandy lane.

 A problem unconnected with Sandy Lane  was raised concerning a property opposite was raised concerning a property opposite the church. Cllr Lintott agreed to contact the owner to discuss the concerns about safety.                                                                                                             RL/CS
The meeting was then reconvened

11. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters                                                                                                         
b) Cheque authorisation for Clerks Salary for £284.48, Non Taxable £78 and PAYE £71.20. There was confirmation for S137 of £30 for the following CAB, Disability Advice, AGE UK, EAAA, Marie Curie and Macmillan Cancer Support.                   CS                                                                                                                                                                                                           
c) Amenity Fund - confirmation for £39 for Feb/Mar and Apr/May
d) Amenity Fund bids for March - none received and statement of account presented.
e) Identify Internal Auditor - Cllr Lintott to ask John Carrington                                   RL
12. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none
c) Awaiting SCDC decisions – none 
d) Decisions – none
13. Reports -
a. Police Report – Report sent by PC Mann, no crime to report in the period
b. Neighbourhood Watch - Nothing to report
c. Village Hall - A lot of time has been spent on parking issues. People have been parking in the car park thus causing problems for users of the village hall. The car park is owned by SCDC and the village hall has no rights to charge for parking or issuing parking fines. An email has been sent round the village. Work has been carried out in the Gents to prevent flooding.
d. Highways and Footpaths -  none                                                             
e. Tree Warden - No report received
f. SALC - No report received. Clerk to send Cllr Morford details of meetings at SALC        CS
g. PARK - No report received
h. Website - Nothing new to report 
14. Election of candidates for May Elections - Elections take place on 7th May 2015. Cllr Lintott announced that he would not be standing for elections and Cllr Jackson wished to think about it. Forms were completed for Clerk to take to SCDC for those standing for election. There will be at least two places not contested. Clerk to take forms to SCDC on March 26th at 11am               CS                                                   
15. Rendham Green Report - Due to various reasons the work on Rendham Green will not take place until the autumn 2015.
16. Broadband meeting - Cllr Lintott and Cllr Crouchern attended the meeting and it is hoped that Infinity will soon come to Rendham, but will only be available to those people living within a kilometre of the hub. It was felt that recently that the speed of the broadband had slowed.
17. Matter arising from the January 2015 Parish Council meeting not listed – none
18. Any Other Business –
 a) Cllr Lintott attended a meeting concerning the planning of Sizewell C. Full document is to be
     circulated in the blue folder. It would appear that they are waiting for EDF to make the next move
     and it would appear it may be tied to what happens with Hinkley Point. Probably the next stage
     will come in 2016.
b) The question of what happened to the goal posts on PARK. Cllr Bennion agreed to ask Richard
     Pilgrim for more information                                                                                                        RB
19. Parish Council dates for year 2015 
	Parish Meeting
	11th May 2015
	7.00pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	11th May 2015
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	13th July 2015
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	14th September 2015
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	9th November 2015
	7.30pm
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